
Dear Friends 

C an you imagine a logical Christmas? or at 
very least a plausible one? Letôs start with 

the big red guy. A reasonable scientific analysis 
would probably suggest that if he went to every 
child on the planet in 31 hours, in a sleigh 
weighed down with 2 billion presents, then the 
speeds that he would need to reach would 
probably only result in a great big fireball. Of 
course itôs not my place to say whether science 

is right. 

I f weôre honest though, thatôs not the most ridiculous thing that people are asked to 
believe during this time. Thereôs angels 
appearing and disappearing, stars moving round 
the world with a few wise people in tow, priests 
becoming mute and then getting their speech 
back when they give a baby the right name, 
young girls risking their lives by becoming 
pregnant in an age that would have called for 
the punishment of death. The thing though that 
is seemingly the most improbable, most 
indescribable is the crack in the heavens, God 

becoming a baby. 

A  baby laid in an animal trough visited by 
farm workers, scientists and if you read the 

right books, the Inn keeperôs daughter. Weôre 

asked to believe the lot. Impossible. 

 

T he really good news about believing in the 
impossible, is that the love which makes this 

all so hard to believe, the love that caused God 
to do all these things, is the same love that God 
wants to give to his world, to reveal to his world, 
through Jesus and through his church. Love that 

makes the impossible into reality. 

W hich is exactly the kind of love that is 
needed by anyone who doesnôt know 

which way to turn, feels trapped, is stuck in 
situations and places that are overwhelming. So 
I pray that we never manage to create a logical 
Christmas and that God will do more and more 
of the impossible through us as we move into a 

new year. 

T wo things to finish: firstly is to offer my 
thanks to our Editor Jim. He has done an 

incredible job with this magazine and has 
decided itôs time to step down from the role. 
Thank you Jim for all your work! It does of 
course present an opportunity to serve, 
especially if you love messing about on 
computers - please do put your hand up! 
Secondly, if you want to know how Santa really 
does it, take some time to watch Arthur 
Christmas. [Available on DVD on loan from 
Broadstone Library ï it may have been 
borrowed by now ï or from your usual DVD 
retailer. Ed.] Itôs all explained very well and 

makes perfect sense. Obvious really. 

 Have an amazing Christmas 

 and an inspiring New Year! 

     Andy 
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Dates for Your Diary  
Christmas Festival Service  16 Dec 

 10.30am 

Forget me not Christmas Service 18 Dec  

 2.00pm 

Candlelight Carol Service  23 Dec  

 6.30pm 

United Holy Communion 24 Dec  

at Broadstone URC  11.30pm 

Christmas Day Joint Worship  25 Dec  

at Broadstone Methodist Church  10.30am 

Carol Praise Service  30 Dec  

 10.30am 

BURC New Year Party 12 Jan 2019  

 5.00pm 



 
 
 
 

We remember in our prayers those who are or have 

recently been unwell and/or in hospital: Mhairi 

Allen, Kathleen Burbidge, Jill Freemantle, Eileen 

Goodbody, Mary Joyce, Cecil & June Lawrence, 

Ann Longley, John & Pam Mogg, Val Rowberry, 

Pam Sales, Pat Snow and Pearl Wilson.  
 

Congratulations ...  

to Marion Pauley on receiving a Certificate of Loyal 

and Devoted Service marking 50 years of 
continuous membership of Broadstone URC and its 
predecessor church Broadstone Congregational 
Church. 

FAMILY NEWS Dear Friends,  

As many of you know I have recently moved 

to Lyon, France, for a 12 month work 

placement at École Centrale de Lyon (a top 

French engineering school). When asked to 

write an article for pathway on my 

experiences in Lyon, I struggled to know 

where to begin since so much has happened 

in the past 3 months!  

After much planning and preparation, I 

distinctly remember leaving the port of 

Poole for a family holiday in the knowledge 

that I would not be returning and would 

instead be deposited in France with a few 

belongings and an extremely limited 

knowledge of the French language. At this 

point I questioned whether this was a good 

idea and why I didnõt just accept a ônormalõ 

work placement in the UK like everybody 

elseé 

Iõm glad to say I donõt regret moving to 

France and I am now settled into life over 

here, having made a truly international 

group of friends from all over the world ð 

as far afield as India and South America. 

Aside from exploring France, hiking and 

mountaineering in the Alps and indulging in 

cheese and wine, there is an aspect of 

serious work going on as well; working on a 

series of research projects in the Fluid 

Mechanics and Acoustics Laboratory.  

For the cyclists among you I must mention 

the spectacular cycling routes, living only 

10km from the Massif Central mountain 

range and within easy reach of the Alps. 

The comparison to the Dorset countryside 

is profound and does put the hills on the 

Macmillan Dorset bike ride to shame as 

being mere inclines!  

Thank you all for your support and prayers 

and I look forward to returning briefly at 

Christmas,  

À bientôt!  

Paul McDonald  

Note: Photos of Paul on his bicycle and also 

Paul at Lyons appear on the opposite page.  

Traidcraft Is Restructuring  
You may have read in the press over recent 
months that Traidcraft PLC has suffered 
from poor trading over recent years.  This 
has culminated in a period of consultation 
over its future which, just two months ago, 

was looking in doubt. 

The good news is that Traidcraft is now 
looking to downsize but transformed into a 
fair trade business fit for success in the 21st 
Century.  Traidcraft PLC have been working 
with Traidcraft Exchange, their charity arm, 
to identify the producers most at risk and 
provide the support they need.  Whilst 
Traidcraft Exchange will continue as a 
charity, clearly it stands to lose substantial 

income with the trading arm downsizing. 

As fair traders, we donôt yet know what the 
downsized operation will look like, or how it 
will affect us and the products that we 
currently stock in the long term.  However, 
we would strongly urge you to support 
Traidcraft this Christmas and we will keep 

you posted with developments. 

Gill and Ian McDonald  

The Editor wishes all readers 

of Pathway, print and online,  

a very Happy Christmas  

and a healthy and prosperous 

New Year. 



Church Life in pictures...  
(Left) Marion Pauley receives a Certificate of Loyal and 

Devoted Service marking 50 years of continuous 
membership of Broadstone URC and its predecessor 
church Broadstone Congregational Church. 

Link to Hope óShoeboxô 
Appeal 2018  

(Above) Some of the 58 boxes collected by the church  
for the Link to Hope ôShoeboxô Appeal 

(Below) Paul McDonald enjoying his year in 
France - see article on page 2 

(Above)  Revd Tim Meachin with fish!. See 
article on page 5 for the full story! 


